
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 

 

Cross Country Running 
Cross country wrapped up for this season last Friday with the keen runners from Whānau Wai and Kokoru (middles and seniors) 
competing in the Peninsula Cross Country competition.  The photos below show children in Whānau Puna (juniors) showing off 
their running skills at school supported by lots of whānau who came along for the occasion.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Some photographs of the children competing at the Peninsula competition can be seen on the following page.  
 

Preparation for Matariki Planting 
A wonderful group of volunteers got together on Sunday 9th June to start the mulching of the bank where the new planting is 
going to be.  It was hard work, but they were very lucky with the weather.   

 

 
Phrase of the Week:   Whakanuia Tōu Āhua Ake! Celebrating being Us! 

18th June 2019    

Dates to Remember School Roll 221 
 

Friday 21st June Ezi Lunch – hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9.00am) and delivered today. 

Friday 21st June Tree Planting 

Saturday 22nd June Tree Planting 

Monday  24th June Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for a Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 24th June Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 25th June Matariki Hangi - Save the day – the whanau are welcome. 

Tuesday 2nd July Korero Tuku Iho o Bayswater with Dave Veart and Danny Watson.  Doors open at 7.00pm. 

Saturday  10th August Quiz Night.  Lock in the date and gather your team! 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Matariki Festival 
As many of you will know, the inaugural Matariki Festival went off fantastically well on Saturday.  I cannot possibly begin to 
thank everyone who put so much work into this but must mention our own Norah Wilson!  Norah is both a parent of the school 
and a staff member.  The whole event was Norah’s idea, and truly inspirational it proved to be!  She worked tirelessly to 
organise and galvanise everyone into action and her hard work really paid off.   
 

The Parent Group ran with Norah’s idea and created a magical environment with the back courts turned into a light-filled, 
enchanted space.  Parents and whānau organised items for raffles and silent auctions; cooked and served all kinds of cultural 
foods; ran the bar; provided toys and other items for sale; made beautifully hand crafted, environmentally friendly items for sale; 
made and sold baking; organised and ran games, crafts and entertainments for the children; applied for grants, licences and 
loans of items from Council; found wood and built and supervised the bonfire; organised floats and looked after the money; sold 
tickets; made announcements; took photographs and, after everyone had gone home, CLEANED UP AFTERWARDS!  Thank 
you to you all.  
 

Special thanks to our sponsors: Peter Vollebregt of Premium Real Estate, Piers Faulkner of Stretch Tents, Bayswater Marina 
and Peninsula Kids. 
 

We have also thanked all the wonderful kapa haka rōpu who came along to perform for us.  The schools involved were: Belmont 
Intermediate, Belmont Primary, Stanley Bay, Vauxhall and Hauraki.  Additionally, we enjoyed ‘Kiddie Kapa Haka’ and local 
group, Aru Waiherere.  A special thank you to our own Te Reo Māori kaiako, Whaea Ally, who through her work with other 
schools’ kapa haka groups was pretty much performing all evening!  A big thank to Bayswater School’s own kapa haka rōpu, 
who made an outstanding contribution and to the teachers: Allison, Sasha, Jess and Megan who got them ready, with the 
assistance of talented parents who also helped out. 
 

With disruptions to the newsletter in previous weeks, we are saving the photos of the Matariki Festival until next week’s edition!  



Matariki Planting, Hāngi and Stories of our Rohe 
We have three more Matariki events coming up soon.   

• The planting of Te Korowai o Papatūānuku (the Earth’s Cloak – the area of our field which boarders Roberts Avenue) 

will be starting on Friday of this week straight after assembly.  Please come along and join us, armed with a space if 

possible.  

• Our school celebration hāngi will be taking place on Tuesday 25th.  Look out for details coming your way from Marianne.  

• The final event for the season is on Tuesday 2nd July at 7pm when you can come along to listen to pre-European 

stories of our rohe from Danny Watson and Dave Vaert.  
 

We hope to see you at one or more of these events.  
 

Double Happy – Hoodies and Sweatshirts 
254,000 Kiwi kids are going to school cold this winter.  A snug, warm hoodie to wear can make a big difference to a child in 
need.  That's why we started Double Happy – Wear One, Share One.  You buy one and we will share one.  Every order buys 
one printed kids hoodie ($49.95) or adult sweatshirt ($65.00) to keep, and one plain hoodie we'll deliver to kids in need (via their 
school).  This year we have collaborated again with local street artists Component who have designed the print. 
You will love these hoodies and sweatshirts even more, knowing you have helped keep another kiwi kid warm.  If you don’t need 
a hoodie or a sweatshirt but would still love to help, you can order a Double Happy Double-Up ($49.95), and we’ll give away 
TWO hoodies to kids in need.  Winter is here - don't delay!  Order now! www.doublehappykids.co.nz 

Lindsay Child 
Tumuaki / Principal 

All Aboard the Bayswater Bike Train! 
 

Would you like to cycle to school with the supervision of an adult. The Bike Train is just like the Walking School Bus but by bike. 
It can run every day or just one day a week – it is all up to you.  All it needs is some interested parents and kids.  Currently the 
bike train is running as a trial on Wednesdays departing Bayswater Dairy at 8:20am, with the support of parent volunteers Tim 
White (Arlo Rm 9) and Jena Western (Elliot-Rose Rm 4). 
 

If you are interested in joining just fill in the expression of interest form at the office.  Tim and Jena will be next  
to Room 9 Wednesday mornings to answer questions.and on Tuesday 18th June Tim and Auckland Transport’s  
Community Transport team will be running a fun skills session after school to assess kids skill levels before they  
join the train.  Not ready to ride?  Consider scooting with us. 
 

Morning info session - Wednesday 19th June 8:40am-9am. 
 

Bike/Scoot Skills Session - Tuesday 2 July 3-4pm (Front Courts) 
 

Current Bike Train Day/Time – Wednesdays 8:20am departing Bayswater Dairy  
 

*Additional days and times TBC depending on feedback from expression of interest. 
 

The Bike Train is a community driven initiative and running successfully in other Auckland communities.  Here is a great story 
about the Pt. Chev Bike Train https://www.rnz.co.nz/news/national/385801/school-bike-train-it-s-good-exercise-and-it-s-fun 
 

Winter Share 
Thank you to everyone who brought in unwanted Winter items, to those who helped with the set up/pack down and those who 
came to the Winter Share a few weeks back.  As usual, it was a fantastic turn out with lots of goodies to be found! The left over 
items were warmly received at De Paul House in Northcote Point as they had a wave of new families going through.  Thanks 
again. Bridget Swan (Maihi and Greer’s mum) 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Alejandra Bauer (8), Ella Welsh (6), Penehe Sola (9), David Westwood (6) 

Lochlan Wright (9) Hugo Moeller (10), Charlie Booker (11) and Joshua Sedgeman (10) 
who celebrate birthdays this week.  

  We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 



 

Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday 7th June for:- 
 

Room 1 Dezmon demonstrating resilience during change. Your positive attitude will help you to persevere.   
 August demonstrating personal excellence and creativity in your character description - it's lovely to see your 

dedication! 
 

Room 2 Mitsuki showing personal excellence in writing by using writing tools to support you when describing your 
character. Ka pai! 

 Leonor showing personal excellence by showing the initiative to extend your own learning and responding well 
to feedback to support your learning goals. Tu meke!  

 

Room 3 Manaia showing personal excellence and a commitment to completing her statistical investigation in Maths.  
 Maata showing resilience and a positive attitude in her cross country running. It's great you chose to 

participate in the competitive running. 
 

Room 4 Ryoji demonstrating personal excellence through his active participation in kapa haka 
 Alice demonstrating personal excellence in writing by sharing her thoughts, feelings and wonders, using 

’because’ to justify her opinions. 
 

Room 5 Ailee demonstrating resilience and personal excellence with her insightful contributions to class discussions - 
ka rawe! 

 Felipe being a resilient writer who strives to achieve personal excellence - he whetū koe!! 
 

Room 6 Sebastian writing a detailed and informative poster about bullying with your buddy. You explained your ideas 
clearly and logically. 

 Ricki  being a helpful and respectful member of Ruma Ono. You are a great tuakana and role model for 
others. 

 

Room 7 Julia demonstrating Hauora within the class and school generally.  Julia stays focused on the task at hand 
and gets on well with her classmates.     

 Jayden being a lovely class member. His communication and conversation is improving. Jayden is becoming 
more aware of his surroundings through exploring the school grounds and office area.  

 

Room 8 Presley personal excellence in reading, it is great to see you making connections and using your prior 
knowledge to help you understand ideas during reading. Tino pai!  

 Patrick demonstrating personal excellence throughout cross country training. You set yourself goals, worked 
hard to achieve these and felt successful because of this. Ka rawe! 

 

Room 9 Hunter demonstrating the Bayswater value of resilience in writing.  You kept trying when you wanted to give 
up, and you wrote all of the correct sounds in a word independently!  Ka rawe! 

 Olive personal excellence in reading.  You are becoming a confident reader who is able to take risks and use 
the strategies you know to figure out tricky words.  Keep it up! 

 
  



 

Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday 14th June for:- 
 

Room 1 Becky demonstrating personal excellence and creativity in writing. You used fantastic sticky words and 
rhymes to produce a fantastic poem to complement your Matariki Art. Well done! 

 Mokoia demonstrating personal excellence and creativity in creating your Matariki Art. You used colour, space 
and technique to your advantage to create a stunning poster. Tu meke!  

 

Room 2 Bailee showing personal excellence in writing by making connections to your learning and using language 
features to paint a picture in your reader’s mind. 

 Mary showing personal excellence in writing by creating a plan that supported you when writing your setting 
description! Ka pai! 

Room 3 Kleoh  sharing her ideas about descriptive language in a reading text and contriubting these ideas in a group 
discussion. 

 

Room 4 Elliot demonstrating resilience as a writer by using ‘because’ to add more detail 
 Felix enhancing his buddy’s hauora by actively listening to his buddy during think, pair, share activities. 
 

Room 5 Mason demonstrating resilience as he strives to achieve personal excellence in his writing - ka rawe! 
 Gretta-Rose consistently striving for personal excellence in all areas while also supporting others to achieve 

personal excellence - tūmeke! 
 

Room 6 Fetongi being showing resilience as you tried tricky maths problems and were willing to make mistakes and 
learn from them. 

 Ethan showing resilience as you quickly and respectfully settled into a new school. You have adapted well to 
many changes and we are glad to have you in Ruma Ono. 

 

Room 7 Mayze being kind and caring towards others. You go out of your way to make sure others have a good day. 
You are a star! Tumeke Mayze! 

 Noa your resilience during art. You persevered with your Matariki star to create a beautiful art piece. Ka pai! 
 

Room 8 Loxs demonstrating personal excellence by managing self and participating during learning discussions. 
What a great role model you were as our star of the day!  

 Lily demonstrating personal excellence during learning. You are an excellent role model for your peers. He 
whetu koe! 

 

Room 9 Willa excellent independent writing.  You are not afraid to have a go and you are creating fabulous pieces of 
writing!  Ka pai. 

 Clem the Bayswater value of respect.  You are always respectful towards people and property by helping 
your friends and taking care of our equipment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Sports Notices 
Netball 

08/6/19 The Fun Ferns Bayswater Blues won their game on Saturday 6-5 against Devonport. Player of the day Holly MacDonald. 

10/6/19 The Year 4 netball team played Hobsonville and won 10-1. player of the day was Petra Wehrle. 

12/6/19 The Bayswater Year 5/6 team played Murrays Bay and won 4-3. Player if the day was Maraea Mita. 

15/6/19 The Fun Ferns Bayswater Blues lost on Saturday against Vauxhall. The player of the day was Presley Ah Ken-Fruean 

17/6/19 The Year 4 netball team played Belmont 4/1. The score was 10-0 to them. Player of the day was Maia Kingi. 
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Community Notices 

 
Voice Drama 'Movie Mania' Course 
My name is Mary Laurence and I’m a teacher at Vauxhall School and I 
run a drama company called Voice.  In July my team and I are running a 
fantastic 'Movie Mania' 2 day course for all primary ages on July 9th 
&10th. 
 

The children will take part in lots of FUN hall games, working in teams, 
movie craft activities (that can be taken home) and good times!  The 
kids will also take part in short performances (based on their favourite 
movie characters) for families to see for those who want to!  For 
bookings/ info please email me at voicedrama1@gmail.com 
 

Babysitter Available 
 

Angelina Lovison is a year 11 student at Takapuna Grammar School, she 
holds a basic first aid certificate and has experience with lots of kids and has 
recently been involved with the Touch Compass theatre group. 
 

She is available most evenings and weekends.  Angelina can be called on 
021 0885 4854, emailed at angelinalovison@gmail.com or she can also 
be contacted on Facebook messenger. 

 
 

Girl Guide Hall  
8 Auburn Street 
Takapuna 
 
 

10th August  
9am – 12pm  
 
 

Gold coin entry on door  
*Kids free 
 
 

All enquiries including stall bookings  
via facebook @babysalenearlynew  
or call 021 875 335 

 
 


